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The “Regulatory Capital Rule: Paycheck Protection Program Lending Facility and 
Paycheck Protection Program Loans” interim final rule will amend capital adequacy regulations 
following the enactment of the Coronavirus Aid Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES 
Act).  The CARES Act authorizes the Small Business Administration to create a loan guarantee 
program, the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP), to help certain businesses affected by the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

To capture activity related to the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP), beginning with the 
June reporting cycle by FICUs, the NCUA will add four accounts to the quarterly Call Report 
(NCUA 5300) to identify the number and amount of PPP loans, the amount of PPP loans pledged
as collateral to secure Federal Reserve Bank PPP Liquidity Facility (FRB PPPLF) loans, and the 
amount of FRB PPPLF loans.  The changes to the Call Report will assist NCUA in off-site 
monitoring and supervision of credit unions while minimizing the burden during on-site 
examinations.  

These changes will not alter the current estimate of four hours per response necessary to 
review the instructions and complete the form.  The amount of data elements added are minimal 
and will not impact the total burden.  
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